
April 4, 2011                                          

City Council  

Committee Report 

 

To:   Mayor & Council 

 
Fr:    Richard  Perchuk, Operations Manager 

      
Re:   Traffic Regulation Bylaw Amendment – Stop Signs – Autumnwood 

 Drive  
 

 

Recommendation: 
That the City of Kenora Traffic Regulation By-law 127-2001 be amended to 

include the following addition to Schedule “O” – Stop Signs at Intersections –  
for Autumnwood Drive.  
 
Add: 
                  Column 1                      Column 2                 

             INTERSECTION           FACING TRAFFIC                   
 

             Autumnwood Drive and   East bound on Pine Ridge Drive 
  Pine Ridge Drive   

 
  Woodfield Drive and   North bound on Autumnwood Drive 
  Autumnwood Drive                   

                                                 

Background: 

Woodfield Drive and Pine Ridge Drive are streets within the South Park Estates 
Subdivision that intersect with Autumnwood Drive. Traffic control signage is 

missing and needs to be erected for motorist safety. 
 

A stop sign is required for motorists traveling northbound on Autumnwood Drive 
at Woodfield Drive and an additional Stop sign is required for motorists 

traveling eastbound on Pine Ridge Drive at Autumnwood Drive. Proposed 
signage is identified on the attached drawing. 

 
The O.P.P. were notified of this request. 

 

I recommend that the Traffic Regulation By-Law 127-2001 be amended to 
include changes to Schedule “O” – Stop Signs at Intersections for Autumnwood 

Drive. 
 

Budget: Operating Budget 2011 

 



 
 

 
Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  

Resolution & By-law required: 
Distribution: R. Perchuk, B. Forster, K. Robertson, H. Kasprick, O.P.P.  

 
 


